	
	
	




CenSARA Regional Haze Committee Monthly Call 
Tuesday, January 5, 2021 2:00 PM - 3:00 PM CDT 

Join the conference call: 
https://meetings.ringcentral.com/j/1489585669


1. 2:00 – 2:05 	Welcome and roll call – Michael Vince, CenSARA
a. Arkansas – Erika Droke, Iqbal Hossan, Kelly Jobe, Tricia Treece
b. Iowa – Matthew Johnson, Jessica Reece-McIntyre, Catharine Fitzsimmons
c. Kansas – Lynn Deahl
d. Louisiana – John Babin, Kelly Petersen, Maureen Ducote, Vennetta Hayes
e. Missouri –Mark Leath
f. Nebraska – Shelley Schneider, Tracy Wharton
g. Oklahoma – Cooper Garbe, Brooks Kirlin, Melanie Foster
h. Texas – Javier Galvan, Bob Gifford, Jocelyn Melburg, Stephanie Shirley
i. R6 – Dayana Medina, Jennifer Huser, Erik Snyder
j. R7 -Jed Wolkins
k. OAQPS – 
l. NPS – Don Shepherd, Debbie Miller, Kirsten King, Melanie Peters
m. FS – Jeremy Ash, Bret Anderson, Chuck Sams, Jacob Deal, Jeff Sorkin, Pleas McNeel
n. FWS – Tim Allen
o. Tribal – Kelly Schott, April Hathcoat, Joleen Thiele
p. Others – Chad LaFontaine, Ashley Kung (FL), Tim Martin (AL), Byeong Kim (GA)

2. 2:05 – 2:45	RH Specific Topics for Discussion 
a. Discussion with each state covering “On-The-Books” emission reductions, state timelines, progress with 4-factor analysis and status of consultation, status of SIP development, etc.  
i. Arkansas – No updates as they are awaiting direction from their upper management.
ii. Iowa – Matthew noted that their 4-factor analyses have been submitted by their facilities and these are currently under review.
iii. Kansas – Has submitted their draft SIP.  They have received comments from NPS and are in discussions prior to formal consultation that will begin in a few weeks.  Lynn noted that NPS is only looking at Q/d to identify potential facilities for analysis and so they are having discussions with NPS staff over this.
iv. Louisiana – They have begun the review of their 4-factor submittals from their facilities.
v. Nebraska – They have modeling results from one of their two facilities.  They have had discussions with several other states. They have a meeting date set with NPS and are waiting to hear back from FS.
vi. Missouri – Data from all four facilities is in and has undergone review.  They have 8 sources that they are scheduling meetings with to come up with a list of final options.  They should be setting a date for public noticing their SIP within the next month.
vii. Oklahoma – They are working to develop their draft SIP for senior management approval, then the 4-factor analysis work will be posted on their website.
viii. Texas – Holding their public hearing on January 8th.  There were 5 commentors at the hearing.  They have rescheduled their discussions with New Mexico until after the close of the comment period.

b. Other State items for discussion

3. 2:40 – 2:50	Input and Updates from EPA & FLMs 
a. Regions R6 and R7 & OAQPS
i. Nothing to share from either R6 or R7
b. FLMs – NPS, FS, FWS
i. NPS – Don explained their “scorecard”
ii. FS – Asked Texas how many individual comments they had received– Stephanie indicated that the period is still open and that they haven’t done a complete count yet, but she estimates that there are more than 100 individual comments.
iii. FWS – Tim mentioned that their single source modeling tool CAMx desktop application is now available.  He will work with Michael to schedule a demo for the CenSARA states.

4. 2:50 – 2:55	Information Sharing with Neighboring States, Tribal Representatives
a. VISTAS Status Update
i. Their SIP template has been going thru a lot of discussions with EPA.  Most of the comments they have received are based upon the basic structure of the document.  Pleas asked if they were going to talk with the FLMs during consultation on the SIP template, and Chad said that was not likely. 
b. Tribal 
i. Nothing to report this month

5. 2:55-3:00	Wrap-up and Assignments – Potential Topics/Speakers for next Call
		


Next Call Scheduled for Tuesday February 2, 2021 


	
	
	



